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North Douglas County Fire & EMS

531 S Cedar, PO Box 277

Drain, OR 97435

Phone 541-836-2282
fax 541-836-2292
North Douglas Co. Fire & EMS

                            
            Board of Directors Meeting October 21st, 2024
                                

 531 S. Cedar St. Drain, Or 97435 6:00 PM
The monthly meeting of the North Douglas County Fire & EMS Board of Directors was called to order by Richard Barrone with Rhonda Sheets, Amelia Grabinski and James Rogers present.  
A citizen was at the meeting requesting to get some items out of the Ranch restaurant for sentimental reasons.  The board agreed to allow her to go over with the Fire Chief and look at possibly taking home the booth they always sat at and maybe the stools at the counter.  
A motion was made by Rick and seconded by Amelia to consent agenda which included minutes from August and September’s meeting, treasurer report and payment of the bills.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Chief’s Report: The Chief went over the activity report.  All crew members are back in the district and the Chief went over the spreadsheet for the medical wildland deployments. He announced we have hired someone for the recruitment position and explained the temporary absence of the Board Chair.
Old Business: 
The home for Rice Hill will be delivered in November.  The Scotts Valley situation is still in limbo.  There has been a change in attorneys on Parkers’ side.  The updated Wildland contract for Chief Burke was approved and signed.  A motion was made by Amelia and seconded by James to adopt the public meeting policy and it was unanimously approved. 
New Business: Brian discussed the revenue potential from having a mobile medical staging area at fire camp as well as the potential for use with in district emergencies.  A motion was made by Richard, seconded by Rhonda and unanimously approved to purchase a truck and a toy hauler style RV.  The Jeep is getting older and may need to be surplused soon.  With the increase in revenue from this summer we have hired Matt Lystrup as full-time paramedic FF.  He is covering for someone who is on paternity leave for now and will then be a float medic allowing for better 2nd out coverage as well as allowing the duty medics to complete time-consuming tasks without the interruption of running calls.   We are also looking into updating some of our medical equipment.  
Good of The Order: Sheryl shared a photo from her daughter’s wedding.  
The motion to adjourn was made by James, seconded by Rhonda, and unanimously approved.
Meeting adjourned at 6:50.
Minutes submitted by Sheryl Barrone
